
Consultation re Conformance Changes to ISAPs 1, 2, 3 and Glossary 

Feedback due by 18 March 2017 

 

 Comments: Date received 

1. We have no objections to the proposed changes. 

 

José Manuel Mendinhos, Presidente 

Instituto dos Atuários Portugueses 

 

23 February 2017 

2. DAV fully approves the proposed conformance changes. 

 

Birgit Kaiser 

Deutsche Aktuarvereinigung e.V.   

Geschäftsführerin 

 

23 February 2017 

3. The Danish Society of Actuaries does not have any comments on 

the proposed changes to ISAP’s 1-3 and the glossary. 

 

Jenny Maria Thers Rée 

Senior Policy Advisor, Actuary 

Danish Insurance Association (DIA) 

 

9 March 2017 

4. The Caribbean Actuarial Association has no objection to the 

proposed changes to ISAPs 1,2, 3 and the Glossary. 

  

Marcus J. Bosland 

President 

Caribbean Actuarial Association 

  

16 March 2017 

5. The CIA has considered the proposed conformance amendments 

and has no objection. 

 

Dave Pelletier 

Chair, International Relations Council 

Canadian Institute of Actuaries 

 

16 March 2017 

6. We fully agree with the opinion expressed by both the 

Professionalism Committe and the Executive Committee that the 

Conformance Changes as proposed by the Actuarial Standards 

Committee are necessary but their nature is neither fundamental 

nor controversial. 

 

Giampaolo Crenca 

President Consiglio Nazionale Attuari on behalf of ISOA 

 

17 March 2017 

  



7. We would like to submit our comment, which went through the 

formal approval process of the JSCPA, on proposed conformance 

changes to ISAPs 1, 2 and 3 and the Glossary which were attached 

to the letter dated 16 February 2017. 

We do not find any flaws in the proposed changes. We appreciate 

the ASC having taken such a quick action with the expedited 

procedure. We feel our previous comments were considered 

seriously. As we also mentioned in the previous comment letter, 

we think it is appropriate that the ISAP 1A will be merged with the 

ISAP 1 soon. 

 

Submitted by Akihiro Hotta 

Chair, Post-employment benefits Accounting Standards 

Committee on behalf of the 

Japanese Society of Certified Pension Actuaries (JSCPA) 

 

17 March 2017 

8. We fully agree with the opinion expressed by both the 

Professionalism Committe and the Executive Committee that the 

Conformance Changes as proposed by the Actuarial Standards 

Committee are necessary but their nature is neither fundamental 

nor controversial. 

  

Giampaolo Crenca 

Isituto Italiano degli Attuari, Consiglio Nazionale degli Attuari 

 

17 March 2017 

9. We have no objections. 

 

Ernst Visser 

Koninklijk Actuarieel Genootschap  

 

17 March 2017 

10. The Society of Actuaries in Ireland has no objection to the 

proposed changes. 

 

Philip S. Shier, Actuarial Manager 

Society of Actuaries in Ireland 

 

17 March 2017 

11. The Swedish society of actuaries has no objections. 

 

Magnus Weiderling 

Actuary 

 

20 March 2017 

 


